
 

 

M E M O R A N D U M 

 

Date: March 30, 2023 

To: Deadwood City Commission 

From: Kevin Kuchenbecker, Historic Preservation Officer 

Re: Approval to Re-Paint Gateway Entry Monuments 

 

In 2014, based on the recommendation of Roger Brook’s, the six Gateway Entry 
Monuments leading into Deadwood were painted.  Tim Peterson, with Flat Earth Art 
Company, was contracted to paint these monuments.   

The monuments are starting to show wear with small spots of brick showing through 
and there is some noticeable fading on some colors. Flat Earth Art Company has 
submitted a quote to repaint the monuments at a cost of $15,425.00.   

Staff is recommending hiring Flat Earth Art Company in the amount of $15,425.00 to 
re-paint the six Gateway Entry Monuments to be paid out of the HP Capital General 
Maintenance budget. 
 
MOTION: 
 

Move to approve hiring Flat Earth Art Company in the amount of $15,425.00 to re-paint 
the six Gateway Entry Monuments to be paid out of the HP Capital General Maintenance 
budget. 
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